

Week Beginning 29th October 2018

Forthcoming dates for your diary...

29th October Students return for a normal school day

15th November Year 10 Parents Evening

19th November Sixth Form Parents SEN Coffee Morning



In the footsteps of St. Julie and Francoise

Members of our 1804 Society have been following the footsteps of our founders on a visit to Namur, Cuvilly, Amiens and the British War Cemetery at Gezaincourt. They also made a timely visit to Compiegne, where almost exactly a century ago the Armistice was signed marking the end of the Great War. Read more about the visits in the <u>detailed article on our website</u>.



Year 7 Excel with Ballet Homework

This week 7 Arrowsmith and the rest of year 7 have been studying ballet in Dance. They have really embraced a recent Dance homework, producing elaborate ballet stages and posters. Their homework was outstanding and it was very hard to pick just one prize winner. Well done year 7!



Students Explore Grisly History of Medicine

Year 11 and 13 history students have been learning more about the history of Medicine through the ages with a fascinating visit to the Thackray Medical Museum in Leeds. In particular they focussed on the development of surgical techniques.

Your list of contacts at St. Julie's

You can click any of the hyperlinked names below to send an email.

Progress Leaders

Year 7: Miss C Corrigan
Year 8: Mrs C Maguire
Year 9: Mrs K Monks
Year 10: Mrs L Rainey
Barwise

Year 11: Mrs J Navarro Sixth Form: Mr A Cooban

Curriculum Leaders

English: Miss N Gregg
Maths: Mrs L Gee
Science: Mr M Perry
RE: Mr P Bennett
MFL: Ms H Mathison
Humanities: Mrs A Wood
Performing Arts (including
PE): Miss A Douglas
Technology (including
Health and Social Care): Mr
P Radburn

ICT and Social Sciences (including Sociology, Psychology and Business Studies): Mrs D Black

Why not visit our Websites?

St. Julie's Main Website Chaplaincy Website English Blog

Staying Safe on Halloween and Bonfire Night

We've had a copy of the latest safety advice bulletin from Merseyside Police focussing on keep young people safe during Halloween and Bonfire Night. You can find a copy here.

UCAS Submissions: They're Off!

The first of our Year 13 Student UCAS applications have been submitted, as we race towards the critical 30th November deadline. Earlier submissions do have a better chance of receiving offers, so it pays to get ahead. We'd appreciate your support in encouraging aspiring university students to keep working on those applications.

Exploring Mental Wellness

As part of our activities around Mental Health Day all student in Years 9 to 11 have had an assembly that raised awareness of some of the negative impacts on mental health of using social media. There is a very helpful guide for parents about starting conversations about mental health with young people that can be found on our website.

Administration of Medication

It is the responsibility of parents/carers to inform the school of their child's medical needs before the student joins the school, or as soon as a new medical condition is diagnosed.

Parents/carers **must complete** the appropriate Form (Form 3B)

Parental agreement for school setting to administer medication. A

member of staff cannot administer medication for your

daughter unless the completed form is returned to school. Written permission from parents/carers is required for students to self-administer medicine(s). A Request to Self-Administer Medication Form must be completed (see Form 7).

In instances where a pupil feels unwell during the school day, they should speak to their Progress Leader at break or lunchtime. The normal expectation would be that, if a pupil has been deemed well enough to attend school, then they ought to remain in school for the full day. Pupils must not use mobile phones to contact parents during the school day to request to be picked up from school. If their Progress Leader deems it necessary for the pupil to be sent home, they will ask the Admin Team to contact parents. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Parking

We're delighted that phase two of our building work is approaching completion but we do still have contractors on site completing surface work and line painting. Can we please remind people that:

- There is no on-site parking for parents or carers
- Parking is not allowed on the yellow 'zig-zags' in Woolton Street or on double yellow lines, including those on Speke Road between Watergate Lane and Manor Road
- Please also do not use parking facilities reserved for the use of other organisations, such as Woolton Day Nursery

All local schools and nurseries have asked their School Liaison Police Officers to support in ensuring that no young person is put at risk of harm by illegal or inappropriate parking. There is ample free, safe and legal parking available on High Street, a two minute walk from the school which pupils can reach without crossing any roads.